
MINUTES

Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group 
Orchard Creek Lodge

April 6, 2009

Board Members: 
President Kathy Mason Event Coordinator Arnie Sondergard
V.P. MembershipDiAnn Rooney Social Chair Cherė Andre
Secretary Pat Heesch Historian/Liaison Virgil Berry
Treasurer Suzanne Schmidt Web Master Dick Brewster

Introductions
● Kathy called the meeting to order and introduced 3 visiting guests.
● Kathy also recognized and complimented the following members who were a part of the 

Talent Night show:  Steve Garavito, Becky Sprong, and Bev Rognlien.

Reports: 
    ● Minutes:  Pat Heesch, Secretary, said no comments had been made on the previous 

month’s minutes so the March minutes sent via e-mail were approved.
    ● Membership:  MVP DiAnn Rooney was not present, but Kathy said the count was now 

64 member cars.
     ● Treasurer:  Suzanne Schmidt was not present, but Kathy reported our opening balance 

was $1,487 and after paying St. Patty Day expenses and receiving two new members’ 
dues, we ended with a balance of $1,475. 

     ● Web Master: Dick reported that the website is current with event pictures. Suggested we 
check the website under “Information” to find info on Walkie Talkies and Photo 
Guidelines.

● Social: Cherė wasn’t in attendance but Ernie Drake reported that the Martini Night 
would be on April 20th.  On May 22nd we’ll have the Breakfast, Blueberries and Bacon 
party at the Pavilion, June 17th there will be a Chili Cook-off, Oct. 24th will be our 
costume Halloween Party with a DJ., Dec. 7th will be our annual Christmas Dinner Party 
at Buonarroti’s.  Then sometime in December we’ll do gift wrapping for the needy, 
followed by a lunch and the RPM Indoor Kart Racing Facility.

     ● Events:  Arnie reported on our planned trips for 2009, and passed around an updated 
list.  He mentioned that are still a couple of day trips and one or two overnight trips that 
haven’t been defined yet and are still in need of leaders.  A ride to Thunder Hill 
Raceway on May 15th will be led by Ernie Drake.

Old Business:
● Kathy showed her jacket, hat and 2 shirts that had Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group’s logo 

applied to them.  Members are encouraged to bring their logo ideas to the next meeting.

New Business:
● Lincoln Hills plans a Celebration Parade on September 12th in downtown Lincoln.  We 

need to know how many cars from our club would be interested in participating.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Heesch
Secretary


